Mr. Carl W. Dabelstein KOSBV 8209 W. 78th St. Overland Park, KS. 66204

Dear Mr. Dabelstein:

Thank you for your reception report of Station KOMP, dated July 17, 1987. I'm used to receiving reports of reception of KENO, our AM Station, but FM DX, indeed FM DX'ers are a rare breed.

At any rate I've checked your report with our program log and the details you've provided are enough for me to verify your reception.

Several years ago we received a report from Mr. John Zondlo in Oklahoma somewhere - I wonder what the physics are about FM traveling 1,000 miles east?

Drop by next time you're in Las Vegas for a tour.

Best Regards,

Michael E. Worrall Chief Engineer

MW/enc.